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Comment period: May 16 – July 2, 2018 

We invite you to comment on the proposed hazardous waste 

permit renewal for the Phillips 66 oil refinery in Ferndale.  

Proposed permit 
The proposed permit includes: 

 Detailed requirements for storing the dangerous waste 

created (generated) by the refinery. 

 Conditions for a long term container storage area. 

 Corrective actions for cleaning up contamination. 

Read the permit and its support documents (Fact Sheet and 

permit application) for more information. 

Commenting 
Effective comments tell us if we correctly applied current 

laws, rules, and regulations to this action. They: 

 Are specific. Tell us what your concern is and how you 

think the permit should change.  

 Are focused. Refer to the conditions and requirements in 

the permit. Relate the potential impacts to water quality 

from this action.  

 Describe the state or federal rules and regulations you 

think have not been applied correctly. 

When the comment period ends, we will review all comments 
received and make appropriate changes before finalizing the 
documents 

CONTACT & INFORMATION 

Submit comments online at: 
http://wt.ecology.commentinput.com/ 
?id=MZ4s5 

Or by mail or fax to: 
Greg Gould, Industrial Section 
P.O. Box 47600 
Olympia, WA 98504-7600 
Fax: 360-407-6102 

Document review locations: 
Ferndale Public Library 
2125 Main Street 
Ferndale, WA 98248 
Phone: 360-305-3600 
 
Bellingham Public Library 
Central Branch 
210 Central Ave 
Bellingham, WA 98225 
Phone: 360-778-7323 

Department of Ecology, Headquarters 
300 Desmond Drive SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 
Phone: 360-407-6916 
Hours: 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. 

Website: 
https://ecology.wa.gov/Regulations-
Permits/Permits-
certifications/Industrial-facilities-
permits/Phillips-66-Refinery 

Phillips 66 Ferndale Refinery 



 

Special accommodations  
To request ADA accommodation, including materials in a format for the visually impaired, visit 
https://ecology.wa.gov/accessibility, call Ecology at 360-407-7668, Relay Service 711, or TTY 877-833-6341. 

You may request a public hearing to ask questions and submit verbal comments. To request a hearing, 

contact: 

 Angie Fritz 

 Industrial Section 

 P.O. Box 47600 

 Olympia, WA 98504-7600 

 angela.fritz@ecy.wa.gov 

If we determine there is significant public interest during this comment period to hold a hearing, we will 

extend the comment period to allow at least a 30 day notice of the hearing and publish the time, date and 

location. 

Facility information 
The refinery began operating in 1954 and has about 275 employees and 130 contractors that work on 

site. It processes crude oil into a variety of petroleum products. At full production, it is capable of 

processing an average of 105,000 barrels of crude oil each day. 

 

 


